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Coming up . . . 
 

5/10/10   "Project Self-Sufficiency"  
   (speaker yet to be determined),  
5/17/10 Dennis Evans, "St. Lucas Toliman  
   Scholars Program in Guatemala" 
5/24/10 Mark Beckner, Boulder Chief of  
   Police, talks about the rules/laws for  
   medical marijuana in Colorado 
5/31/10 6:15 a.m. – Memorial Day “10K  
   Bolder Boulder Starting-Line” fund- 
   raising project (no club meeting) 
6/3/10 7:00 a.m. Board Meeting at  
   Parkway Restaurant in Boulder 
 
Program Chairperson(s):  
May – Mary Schweitzer 
 

 

April 26 – Terry Hardie, "Scenes of Turkey" 

 
Terry’s gave a presentation to club members about a tour 
of Turkey he and his wife took in May, 2008 that started in 
Istanbul and ended in the capital city of Ankara. They 
visited the Blue Mosque, Topkapi Palace, Hagia Sofia, the 
Grand Bazaar and Spice Market. As they traveled along 
the Aegean Sea coast, they made stops in Gallipoli (site of 
the WWI battlefield), Troy, Pergamum, Ephesus and 
Sirince. They then boarded a 12 passenger chartered yacht 
for a four night cruise along the Turquoise Coast of the 
Mediterranean. Along the way they visited numerous 
islands, coves, a 6th century Byzantine monastery and the 
ancient sites of Dalyan, Perge, Aspendos and Myra. It was 
in Dalyan and Myra where high on the hillsides, ancient Lycian rock tombs were 
carved out of the limestone walls. They then traveled along the Mediterranean 
coast to the resort city of Antalya which features a charming Old Town, 
including the extravagantly carved Hadrian’s Gate and the fluted minaret called 
the Yivli Minare. The highlight of their tour was a trip through the interior to the 
magical cities of Cappadocia and the Goreme Valley with their bizarre rock 
formations, and homes and churches carved from the soft volcanic tuff  Their 
final stop was in Ankara that was established in 1923 following WW1  

 

May 3 – Liz Kritza, CU Head Volleyball Coach 

 
A native of Colorado Springs, Coach Liz Kritza 
attended Tulane University in New Orleans on a 
volleyball scholarship, attaining degrees in 
biology and finance before becoming a 
successful women’s volleyball coach there. 
After one game as coach, hurricane Katrina hit, 
requiring 10 matches to be cancelled and home 
games to be played at Texas A&M.  “That first 
season prepared me for everything,” she said.  
Liz was hired as CU’s head women’s volleyball 
coach last year. She calls the Big 12 one of the 
top volleyball conferences in the country, and 
knows she has a tough job: “In the Big 12, we have to outwork a lot of 
people.” She’s assembled a “very competitive” staff, and is aggressively 
recruiting top high school players in Colorado (with hopes of having seven 
Coloradans on the squad next year), as well as in Texas and California.  Her 
goal is to win a Big 12 and national championship for CU.  Good luck Liz! 

May 10, 2010 

Club Website: www.foothillskiwanis.org 
Meetings:  Every Monday at 7:00 a.m. at the Spice of 
Life Event Center, 5706 Arapahoe Ave., Boulder CO 

Snippets from Recent Club Programs 
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May 2010 Foothills Kiwanis Board Meeting Notes  
-- Dennis Hubbard, Foothills Kiwanis Secretary 

 
The Kiwanis Club of the Foothills Board of Directors met at 
Parkway Restaurant on May 6, 2010.  Acting President 
Lefferdink called the meeting to order at 7:00 a.m.  10 
members were present. 
Board members:  Secretary Hubbard, Treasurer Girard, 
Brown, Lefferdink, McGehan, Mordhorst, Person, 
Schweitzer, Sprenkle 
Guests: Gilland  
MINUTES:  April Board minutes were approved as 
presented.  
TREASURER’S REPORT:  April treasurer’s report was 
approved as presented. 
SECRETARY’S REPORT:   
OLD BUSINESS:  Gilland will find out about the 2009 
check as well as the 2010 check that have not been received 
by Mapleton Rehab Center. 
--Sprenkle reported that $2490 was collected from the Taste 
of Downtown Boulder.  Thank you letters are being mailed 
to the participating restaurants.   
--Brown handed out a proposed Child Protection policy for 
the Board’s consideration.  Discussion will be added to 
June’s Board agenda. 
--Brown gave an oral scholarship report.  A written report 
will be on file with the secretary. 
--Discussion was held as whether to purchase accounting 
software.   A motion was made and passed to allow the 
treasurer to purchase the software up to $200. 
NEW BUSINESS: The last update from Mohling that the 
Club had 18 sign-ups for the Bolder Boulder starting line. 
 
The Board adjourned at 8:01 am. 

 

Club Members to Keep in Your Thoughts 

 

•  Sandy Felte, recovering from cancer 

•  Hugh Matheson, undergoing back surgery soon 
 

Foothills Members Participate in April 30 Boulder 

Children’s Day Safety Training Sponsored by Kiwanis 
 
Thanks to Fred McGehan and other local Kiwanians who helped 
organize the Kiwanis-sponsored part of the Boulder Children’s 
Day event, Foothills members Dave Rogers, Jerry Gilland, 
Kerry Hassler, and Fred helped kids learn about various aspects 
of safety at this event held on the Pearl Street Mall on April 30.  
The safety topics kids heard about included the importance of – 

•  Wearing helmets while riding bikes and skateboards 

•  Being careful about eating candy and sweets given by 
people they don’t know 

•  Knowing how to escape a home or building that’s on fire, 
and what to do if your clothes are on fire 

•  Knowing and obeying different types of traffic signs. 
The Kiwanis Junglemobile was used to talk to kids about safety 
topics.  Thanks to Fred for organizing our club’s participation! 

 

 
Fred McGehan talks about safety to kids 

 

 
Dave Rogers registers kids for the Kiwanis safety course 

 

 
Kerry Hassler helps kids go through the Junglemobile 

 

 
Jerry Gilland talks to kids about traffic signs 


